Hardin County Schools’ CDIP Summary Report-Learning Environment (February 2006) Reported by Bobby Lewis, Associate Superintendent.

B1 a  Professional development opportunities will be provided to address student behavior and classroom management strategies so that school staff members may implement consistent behavior programs on a school-wide basis.

· Schools have reported moderate success in lowering the number of office referrals for student discipline violations, due in part because of systemic programs such as CHAMPS, SECOND STEPS, and because of intentional focus of staff as a result of professional development opportunities.  Two high schools reported that Literacy First, with its strategy of actively engaging the student, has created an environment that limits opportunities for disruptive behaviors to occur.  Central Office staff has noted that schools have focused more on behavioral/discipline programs for the purpose of teacher/staff training.

B1b  Schools/district will implement two-way communication among all stakeholders through multiple media and technology tools.

· Increased parent/community communications with the school have improved.  Newsletters, e-mail distribution lists, memos, open house activities, STI Home applications, school calendars, website information (both at the school and district level), local school and district public relations directors, HCEC-TV, local radio, are listed as evidence as a form of increased two way communications.  STI Home is popular with the parents (who have computer access) on gaining access to their child’s educational records, including attendance, grades, and discipline.  It would not be cost prohibitive for the district to supplement all schools with this software package, which would enable parent access to their child’s educational records.

B1c  The district will facilitate public celebrations of quality student work through recognitions at board meetings, HCEC-TV, newspapers and other media.  

· The local school and district have continued efforts to spot light student work.  Venues include: Board recognition, HCEC-TV and Public Relations Director spotlighting student work, WQXE and HCS Spotlight, PAC Kids, School News, Arts on Main, HCS News/Views, and Inside the Classroom.  Local schools host ceremonies to award and recognize students for their achievements and showcase student products in their buildings.  The District website is also updated daily to showcase student accomplishments.

B1d  Opportunities will be provided for students and families needing additional services (e.g., behavioral, prevention, health, early intervention, etc.)

· Services are being provided to students/parents for intervention and health related needs. Services are being provided to the public through FRYSC Coordinators (through grant programs such as Club Fiesta and Friday Night), local school counselors, nurses, and district administrators.  Title 1, Migrant, ESL, Bridges Over Barriers, are several examples of district and school programs that support intervention assistance to the public.  Student Services staff, including social workers and DPP, make home visits and make regular parent contact to promote school attendance.  First Connections is a program that works with families of birth to help new parents with parenting skills and to make contacts in the community for needed resources.  Two elementary schools responded that greater district support is needed to meet the needs of their school community.  Increased funds, either through local or state revenue sources, need to be allocated to the local schools to provide greater medical resources (nurses for all schools) and to increase the funding for the local FRYSC.

B1e  A District Advisory Group will be organized to encourage stakeholder involvement, community support and respect for diversity.

· A District Advisory Council has been created, made up of five parents from each school that meets quarterly with the purpose of sharing/explaining testing information and other pertinent community/school information.  Volunteer hours are on the increase and district initiatives to further this goal include the viewing of Parent Connection and the Volunteer Appreciation video, shown on HCEC-TV.

B1f  Schools will be encouraged to facilitate parent involvement activities addressing family and school needs and cultural diversity.

· All schools report an increase in offering parental activities that have shown marginal increases in parents actually participating in school events.  Elementary schools (with District/FRYSC collaboration) host Title 1, PTA/PTO, ESS, Migrant, and Pre-school parent activities.  Family Literacy programs, booster clubs, and other special events, such as EHMS CATS Night (parents eat chili and review test scores) are activities being offered to foster greater parent involvement at the local school level.  District initiatives include the Council on Diversity Newsletter, which addresses multicultural activities, and regularly scheduled programs on HCEC-TV that include “Character Matters” and “Diversity in Our Community”.

B1g  The district will analyze disaggregated achievement data for instructional and resource allocation implications including supplemental services such as extended school services.

· Schools have noted improved understanding of disaggregated data and it’s implications after the District initiative of purchasing and implementing the MAP (Measures of Academic Progress) program.  District programs developed to help local schools with disaggregating test data include: Stepping Stones to Data Workshop regarding MAP, ISD meetings involving Directors and CIA/GT teachers, ongoing data analysis for improved delivery for Title 1, ESS, ESL, and extended school services.

B2

B2a  Professional Development opportunities will be provided to address the development of authentic assessment tasks that are aligned with the Exit Expectations.

· Intentional focus, through professional development offerings and C.O. personnel participation, has been directed towards the use of authentic assessment as the local school level.  Principals note the use of authentic assessment in the classroom when conducting walkthroughs, but add that the district implementation (in the elementary schools) of the Silver and Strong program will greatly enhance the use of authentic assessment by the classroom teacher.

B2b  Professional development in the design of rubrics and scoring guides will be provided.

· Principals have noted an increase in the usage of rubrics in the classroom as evidenced during monitoring walkthroughs.  One school indicated the need for continued on-going job embedded training for their staff on the use of rubrics.  CIA/GT teachers have provided follow up training for school personnel and many principals believe that future training is needed for refinement and focusing on the quality of the rubrics.

B2d  The district P.D. days will be dispersed throughout the school calendar to support ongoing, job-embedded professional development.

· Inconsistency across the district is noted on the use of student reflections as a tool for developing the student’s meta-cognitive skills.  While most schools have daily reflection opportunities, most schools indicate that very little time and effort has been dedicated towards this process.

· No days have been have designated for flexible professional development offerings that might be dispersed throughout the year for on-going job embedded activities.  A calendar choice was offered to the staff with days set aside in each quarter for professional development offerings but did not receive a majority vote on a district vote and was not adopted by the Hardin County Board of Education for the 2006/07 school year.

